Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting August 3, 1999

Attendees:

Tom DeWispelaere

Glenn Collins

Diane Morvay

Steve Jones

James Bullard

Marilyn Bell

Byron Lewis

The meeting was called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:30PM at the home of Byron Lewis

1. Reviewed previous meeting minutes.

2. Tom presented a retainer agreement from Donald E. Coulter to be our attorney in dealing with HOA matters. The board reviewed the retainer and discussed the costs. Most of these costs will be passed on to the individual homeowner who is not compliant. These costs will be outlined in the next newsletter.

3. Winson Builders has agreed to put another entrance way sign at the end of Arrowood Drive on lot #232 per a signed agreement. James Bullard’s research has saved the community the expense of the entrance-way sign.

4. The place for the December meeting has still not been finalized. Marilyn Bell will call Anthonys Resturant and make a reservation for 20-25 people.

5. There was a discussion about a resident who built a front porch without an ARC application. 

6. The board is awaiting a report back from a resident on changing the storm water management area into a lake. 9000 cubic feet of dirt will have to be removed. Glenn will complete the survey of homeowners that back up to this area.

7. Survey results were discussed:

Sidewalks
16 yes
55 no

Streetlights
50 yes 
19 no

Pool

42 yes
29 no

Speed bumps
21 yes
52 no

RV Parking
18 yes
55 no

8. The Welcome to the Neighborhood letters were discussed.

9. The articles for the newsletter were due 8/1/99. There was a discussion about hand delivering the newsletters in September.

10. Our attorney suggested that we take pictures of any ARC violations in the neighborhood. The board will purchase disposable cameras.

11. The community picnic and the Halloween parade will be held on the same day this year to try to get more people at the picnic. Diane Morvay and Krista Miller are working on this project.

12. New signs were purchased for $282.05. The HOA owns 4 signs and will purchase 2 additional, larger signs. The signs can be re-used for different community events. The signs will be used for the community garage sale and also the community picnic and parade.

13. The board purchased a new printer/fax/copier for HOA use. The machine suggested retail price was $1000.00 the HOA paid $250.00.

14. Tom informed the board that there is an HOA course that any member of the board could attend. This class is to learn the laws that govern the HOA. The cost is $15.00 each and includes lunch and handouts.

15. The curbs were being redone on Arrowood Drive and it appears that they will be re-paving the street soon.

16. The board discussed some verbal complaints that were received about late notices that were sent out regarding the quarterly HOA dues.

17. The board discussed guidelines that Northern Virginia Electric Cooperative sent out with recent bills. There might be some problems in the neighborhood because some people have placed things too close to the transformer boxes. If No. Va. Electric removes these items it will not be an HOA issue.

18. The next meeting will be held Wednesday September 8, 1999 at the home of Diane Morvay.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

